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Singletonõs annual Easter Bonnet Parade was once again an event to be remembered.   

Most students walked the ôbunnyõ walk and it was quite obvious the true labour of love that 

went into all their creations. Judges had a desperately difficult task choosing the prize    

winners but it was good to see the warm reception they received when stepping up to   

collect their certificates. This year winners were given the opportunity to choose their prize 

ð either an Easter egg or Easter gift and it is pleasing to note that 5 of the 8 chose gifts.    

Mr Cousinõs message about sugar is starting to sink in!!  



Dear Parents and Carers 

The end of a very busy term 

has arrived and we know    

everyone is looking forward to 

the two week break ð kids and 

teachers for the time to       

refresh and re-charge; parents to spend some 

quality time with their kids. We hope the     

holiday period is an enjoyable one for         

everyone and that if you are travelling, that 

you stay safe. 

Crafty Classrooms 

Congratulations to our Rainbow Block     

teachers who have submitted photos of their 

classrooms in a Clever Patch competition     

celebrating creative classrooms. They have 

won a $500 prize for their creative work, great 

reward for the stimulating learning              

environments they provide for their students.  

Easter Parade 

Once again this was an outstanding event 

with students across the school participating 

in bonnets that they planned and created. It is 

an important activity, as, besides it being 

great fun, it is also a significant part of the 

Technology and Enterprise learning and       

reporting process. 

Foodbank 

We received a wonderful acknowledgement 

from Bridge Builders, the coordinators of the 

Community Food Services Program, of the 

schoolõs continued commitment to support 

their program through donations of            

non-perishable food items at each assembly. 

They receive no government assistance so   

efforts such as this school communityõs level 

of support are highly valued. Thank you to 

everyone for your continued support.  

Canteen 

At the end of this term we say farewell to Sue 

Marsh, who has managed our 

canteen for many years.        

We thank her for her years of     

service which has ensured this 

school has enjoyed a canteen 

five days per week at a time 

when many other schools have 

reduced canteen days or even closed them 

altogether. We wish her all the very best in 

whatever she chooses to do in the future.   

Mrs Mekayla Schroder will take over the     

canteen from the beginning of next term and 

we wish her all the very best in her endeavour. 

Mrs Schroder has to satisfy some government 

screening procedures in the meantime so this 

will determine the exact time the canteen can 

re-open after the holidays, but we are hopeful 

it will be on Tuesday 1 May, when the students 

return. Parents can check on the canteenõs   

status through Facebook or by contacting the 

Reception on Monday 30 April. 

Please remember that Monday 30 April is a 

school development day, meaning students 

return on Tuesday 1 May. 

 

Regards 

Bevan Ripp and Nicky Tucker 

Principals 
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Dates of Interest  
 

Assemblies  

* ANZAC Service 10am 
Friday 13th April  

 

Other  
 

 

* Term 2 Commences  
Tuesday 1st May  

* Blue Block Footsteps 
Dance from Week 2  

* NAPLAN Weeks 3 & 4  



PAGE 3 I SSUE 5 

Room 1 Maddison  Room 8 Beau Room 15 Jaeger Room T8 Bree 

Room 2 Kayle Room 9 Maci Room 16 Alyannah  Music Room 8  

Room 3 Jackson Room 10 Asia Room 17 Evelyn Kitchen Room 1  

Room 5 Shanique  Room 11 Lucy Room 18 Shayla Library 
Room 18 

& 23  

Room 6 Jemma Room 12 Taieri  Room T5 Poppy  LOTE 
Room 6 & 

13 

Room 7 Conor  Room 13 Kayden Room T6 Cooper    

Library Monitor 2018 

BEBRAS Challenge Winners 

ANZAC Service Assembly will start at 10am on 
Friday 13th April.  

Rooms 7 and 8 will be selling ANZAC biscuits at 
recess and lunch on Friday for 20c each. All  
money raised will be donated to the RSL.  

From 9.40am we will be selling tea/coffee and an 
ANZAC biscuit for a donation to any parents/ 

community members who would like to join the 
service at the pop-up café.  
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If you would like to advertise in our school  
newsletter please contact Michelle at  

 

Michelle.Boyes@education.wa.edu.au  


